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Delaware Jockeys’ Health & Welfare Benefit Board

Minutes of Regular Meeting Held

November 6, 2006

The Delaware Jockeys’ Health & Welfare Benefit Board held a meeting on November 6, 2006, at 9:30 AM in the second floor conference room of the Horseman’s Office at Delaware Park, 777 Delaware Park Boulevard, Wilmington, Delaware 19804

The following board members were present:

	Edward J. Stegemeier, Chairman

	Bernard J. Daney, ex-officio member, Chairman, DTRC

	Michael McCarthy, DTHA Representative

	Larry Saumell, The Jockeys’ Guild, Regional Manager (arrived at 10:08 AM)

	Oliver Castillo, Jockey

	William Fasy, Delaware Park, Chief Operating Officer

	Jose Caraballo, Jockey


The following individuals also were present:

	Kimberly A. Wilson, Esq., DOJ/DAG, Commission Counsel

	John F. Wayne, DTRC, Executive Director

	Matthew Denn, State of Delaware, Insurance Commissioner

	Dwight Manley, The Jockeys’ Guild, President

	William Hollick, Jockey, and Delaware Jockeys Association Vice President

	Joseph Rocco, Sr., Jockey

	Chris Carroll, Atlantic/Smith Cropper (Coventry Health Care)

	Sharon Dominguez, guest

	Robert E. Colton, Delaware Jockeys Association, President

	Aimee Hall, Trainer


1.
WELCOME & CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Stegemeier called the meeting to order at 9:40 AM and welcomed those in attendance.

Chairman Stegemeier recognized the State of Delaware’s Insurance Commissioner, Mr. Matthew Denn, among those present.  Chairman Stegemeier introduced Mr. Denn and thanked him for his interest and for attending today’s meeting.

2.
OLD BUSINESS


A.
Disbursement of funds to The Jockeys’ Guild.

DTRC Executive Director, Mr. John F.  Wayne, advised that payment to The Jockeys’ Guild, for period ending December 31, 2005, was disbursed from the fund in September 2006, in the amount of $85,089.00, as directed by the board.

3.
NEW BUSINESS

A.
Insurance Provider – Call For Consideration

Chairman Stegemeier asked that those in attendance wishing to be considered by the board for insurance provider to please step forward.

1.
Coventry Health Care of DE, Inc.

Mr. Chris Carroll, for Coventry Health Care of DE, Inc., addressed the board stating Coventry Health Care of DE, Inc. desired consideration.

By a motion duly made, and seconded, Chairman Stegemeier received Coventry Health Care of DE, Inc.’s request for consideration.

2.
The Jockeys Guild

Mr. Dwight Manley, for The Jockeys’ Guild, addressed the board stating The Jockeys Guild desired consideration.

Mr. Manley advised the board that The Jockeys’ Guild was able to bring Christiana Hospital into its plan.

By a motion duly made, and seconded, Chairman Stegemeier received The Jockeys Guild’s request for consideration.


B.
Insurance Provider – Poll/Consensus from jockeys

Chairman Stegemeier inquired if the Delaware Jockeys’ Association was able to present a list, as requested, of eligible jockeys, and if a consensus was reached.  Mr. Hollick, a Delaware jockey and a vice-president of the Delaware Jockeys Association, presented that list.

The board reviewed those documents line-by-line; finding the majority of those jockeys polled favored Coventry Health Care of DE, Inc.

3.
NEW BUSINESS (continued)


C.
Insurance Provider – Call for Motion – Vote

Chairman Stegemeier is in receipt of a letter requesting a board member, Mr. Larry Saumell, abstain from voting.  Mr. Saumell is not present (reportedly running late due to traffic).  Chairman Stegemeier asks that the record show Mr. Saumell abstains from the vote, as requested.

Chairman Stegemeier called for a motion by the board to vote on insurance providers.  Upon a motion duly made, and seconded, the board is prepared to vote between Coventry Health Care of DE, Inc. and The Jockeys Guild.

Those in favor of The Jockeys Guild – none.

Those in favor of Coventry – McCarthy, Fasy, Caraballo, Stegemeier, and Daney.

Coventry Health Care of DE, Inc. is voted insurance provider for the Delaware jockeys.



Mr. Saumell arrived at 10:08 A.M.

4.
ADJOURN

Chairman Stegemeier thanked those in attendance for their interest.  And thanked those participating this year for their commitment to the cause.

The board recognized Mr. Manley’s recent leadership, and in providing new direction to members of The Jockeys Guild.  The board thanked Mr. Manley for his attendance at these meetings, and for Mr. Manley’s professional attention given to the sensitive needs of the jockeys.

Chairman Stegemeier adjourned the meeting at 10:30 AM.
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